DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

(Site Inspections)

3rd September 2012
Present:
Mrs G Hayward (Chair)

Mr A Archer, Councillor JA Brinsden,  Mr D Ellis, Councillor P Harries, Councillor M James, Councillor Mrs L Jenkins, Councillor R Kilmister, Councillor A Wilcox and Councillor M Williams.
(Site Inspection: 10.00a.m. – 11.00a.m.)

1.
Apologies

Apologies for absence were received from Ms C Gwyther, Councillor Mrs A Lee, Councillors RM Lewis, PJ Morgan, R Owens, D Rees, Mr EA Sangster and Mrs M Thomas.  
2.
Chairman’s Introduction
The Chairman welcomed Members to the meeting and reminded them that the purpose of the visit that day was purely to enable Members to acquaint themselves with the application site.  No members of the public had been invited to the meeting, and no decision would be made until the planning application was considered by the Development Management Committee, hopefully at its meeting in September.  
3.
NP/12/0303 - Demolition of hotel (and associated buildings), and toilet block, and erection of new building providing restaurant and bar, two retail units, activity hire centre, education centre, public toilets, and changing facilities.  Resurfacing, rearrangement and landscaping of existing car park and provision of grassed car parking areas, relocation of SUSTRANS cycle route, and new pumping station – parking facility at Coppet Hall, Saundersfoot
The Head of Development Management outlined the proposed development and pointed out the position of the new building, the extent of which had been marked out.  She indicated that all trees would be retained, but that a public path diversion order would be necessary for one of the footpaths.  The Environment Agency were happy with the proposals; it was understood that the meadow on the opposite side of the road to the site acted as the ‘floodplain’.
Members viewed the site from all aspects, including from the beach.  They asked officers to establish the Countryside Council for Wales’ view regarding retention of the Sea Buckthorne and also to clarify with the applicant’s agent the levels within the site, asking that scaled drawings be provided showing the proposed height of the new building in relation to the existing vegetation so that its impact could be better understood.  They also asked whether a tower scaffold could be erected to this proposed height on a specified day, to allow Members, in their own time, to revisit the site.  
Turning to the new car parking arrangements, Member queried whether the land would be levelled, and if so what that level would be.  As the submitted plans were unclear on this point, the Head of Development Management agreed to find out that information.  Finally Members asked about the sort of lighting proposed and were advised that this would be low-level ‘bollard’ lighting, however the officer also agreed to find out if any security lighting was proposed.
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